WASHINGTON COUNTY -

FAIR BOARD MEETING, MARCH 15, 1937.

The Washington County Fair Board met in the Chamber of Commerce rooms, Hillsboro, Monday afternoon, March 15. Members present - H. T. Hesse, R. M. Banks and R. G. Scott.

The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved as read.

It was decided to issue a duplicate warrant to Richard Hagg, Reedville, 4H club member who had lost his first warrant. The amount being \$2.00.

A bill was allowed Lester Chase in the amount of \$1.00 for work done at the last fair.

The election of officers resulted as follows: H. T. Hesse, president; R. M. Banks, vice-president; and R. G. Scott, treasurer.

The secretary made his proposition to work for the Fair for the coming year at a salary of \$300.00 and 5ϕ per mile for his car, the mileage not to exceed \$50.00. Motion made and carried that a contract be made with the secretary carrying out the above stipulations.

Mr. Banks stated that he thought that the fair board members should get back to their original payment of \$5.00 per meeting.

Moved and carried that Mrs. Moore be employed as secretary for the coming year at 35ϕ per hour, and 50ϕ overtime during the fair, and that she be allowed to employ an assistant during the fair.

Moved and carried that the dates of the 1937 fair be September 2, 3 and 4.

Moved and carried that no premiums be paid for exhibits outside of Washington County.

It was agreed that the secretary should send out letters to the different granges and farmer union locals asking them to have a booth for the fair and offering them \$25.00 each for their display.

Judge Don Templeton came in for a few minutes and told the board members that their terms expired as follows: H. T. Hesse January 1, 1938; R. M. Banks January 1, 1939; and R. G. Scott January 1, 1940.

Judge Templeton stated that the Board of Commissioners would not give any money besides the dog racing money, but they would help them all they could in getting the buildings repaired.

It was decided that the board should run the concession in the corner of the grange building instead of letting the Future

Farmers have it as in the cases of the last three years.

The board then adjourned until Wednesday, April 7, at 2:00 P.M., when the superintendents of the different divisions would be asked to meet with them for suggestions for the coming Fair.

The board accompanied Manager Moore to the fair grounds to look over the buildings and the grounds.

Mrs. Ed. L. Moore, Secretary.